DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 23 September 2010 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman 


Cllr J Garnett


Cllr R Clayton



Cllr D Jones

Apologies:
Cllr M Billing
Mrs J Markham – Clerk

In attendance:  Cty Cllr Robert Heseltine

Local Electors: 8
1. Minutes of Meeting on 22 July 2010
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 July 2010 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.
2. Matters Arising 
(i) Transport Issues  The Clerk distributed copies of the new transport information leaflet, and reported that the Parish Plan ideas for improvements to local bus services through the village had been put forward by Ms Senior to colleagues in the District and County Councils.  It was agreed to consider the possibility of using the Little Red Bus further, and the Clerk was asked to invited Lin Barrington to a future meeting.  As far as the x84 service was concerned, advice had been received to the effect that, in the current climate of funding cutbacks, it would be unlikely that improvements could be progressed, and it was agreed not to pursue matters further with First Group at this stage.  In this regard, it was also noted that proposals to withdraw the Sunday Dalesbus service were currently under consultation, and it was agreed to contribute to this by registering the Council’s concerns.  It was also noted that changes to the concessionary fares system had been proposed in order that the system should operate consistently across the authority.  These proposals were supported.
(ii) Craven Local Strategic Partnership  Copies of the Partnership questionnnaire were distributed for completion.

(iii) Hire charge for use of Village Hall  It was noted that the Village Hall Caretaker had confirmed that the charge for use of the Hall for Parish Council meetings would be £10 per meeting.  This was approved, and payment for the current meeting and the one held on 9 September was authorised.  The Clerk was authorised to arrange for future payments to be made on a quarterly basis.
(iv) Waste Management Contract  It was noted that consultation on the proposed new Waste Management Contract continued, and had been extended to December 2010.  A leaflet giving further details was circulated for information.

(v) Salt Bins  The Clerk reported that the Dales Care Centre had been invited to consider purchasing an additional salt bin for use at the top of the Village for the benefit of residents and visitors.  A suggestion had been put forward for a bulk-buying scheme for salt through the website.  The Clerk was asked to liaise with Andy Bates to see if he wished to organise this.
3. Minutes of Extraordinary Meeting on 9 September 2010
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 9 September 2010 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters Arising – Chelker Wind Turbines
The Clerk reported that Kelda Water had yet to complete the first round of their consultation exercise by re-sending letters and leaflets to all households in Draughton.
The results to date of the informal survey of local opinion carried out by the Council indicated that 95% of villagers who had expressed an opinion (some 22% of the local electorate) were opposed to the proposed new turbine development, and all of the residents living close to the site were strongly opposed.  It was agreed that these views should be taken into account by the Council, which would therefore be likely to oppose Kelda Water’s planning application, when submitted.  It was noted that, for its part, PACT, in the light of the Coalition Government’s new emphasis on community involvement, had decided to carry out its role by supporting the position of the Parish Council and the residents.
The Council then considered the current planning application for a monitoring mast at the site, and agreed to oppose this on the grounds that, as for the development as a whole, it would be too close to residential properties at the site.  However, it was agreed to comment that, should the planning authority be minded to approve the application, it should do so with the condition attached that all data from the mast should be made publicly available. 
5. Draughton Greenway 
The Clerk reported on a recent meeting held with the Estate, but noted that responses from most other interested parties were yet to be received.  A full report would be made to the next meeting.
6. Hedge Trimming
The Chairman invited Mrs Walker to outline her concerns regarding the cutting back of the hedgerow along the bridleway, which, in the opinion of a number of villagers, had been carried out more severely than was necessary to ensure access to the properties up the lane.  Cllr Garnett, declaring a personal interest in the matter as the owner of much of the hedgerow, indicated that he would be prepared to organise for the hedges to be trimmed in future in a more sensitive way.

After lengthy discussion, the Clerk was asked to write to the Redmans at Field House Farm to request that they should notify the owner of the hedges when future maintenance might be required for access purposes.

7. Other Planning Applications
(i) Old Water Mill  Approved.
(ii) Lane End Farm  Approved.

8. Consultations
(i) Community Governance Review  The proposals had been circulated for review, and it was agreed to reiterate the comment made in relation to the proposed boundary change at Ellenber Farm to the effect that the Council would prefer to see the boundary retained along the line of the watercourse.

(ii) Planning Gain Guide  Draft leaflets had been circulated for review.
9. Correspondence
(i) Census  It was noted that the next census would be carried out on 27 March 2011.

(ii) Speed Detection Equipment  The Council had been notified that equipment could be requested from the District Council.

(iii) YLCA  The next Branch meeting would be held in Settle on 9 October at 2pm.

(iv) Robinsons of Draughton  The Clerk reported that an email had been received through the website from a Canadian family researching their ancestors in Draughton.

10. A65 Junction East
Cllr Garnett reported that tree growth on the embankment was causing problems for drivers turning right onto the A65 at the junction east of the village.  The Clerk was asked to raise this with Highways.

11. Village Green
To the applause of those present, the Chairman thanked Ms Sanderson for her tireless work on the mower this season and for keeping the Village Green in such good condition.

12. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 14 October 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
The meeting closed at 9.10pm.

Chairman
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